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Summary / Abstract
Concerns have been raised by the commercial fishing industry about liability issues that could arise from navigation and fishing around offshore wind farms. An additional concern focuses on crew and safety requirements for vessels operating within a wind farm. To date no legal cases have dealt with vessel or gear damage to turbines or transmission lines, nor are there any safety requirements specific to vessels operating within wind farms. This document therefore provides a hypothetical analysis to answer these concerns. 
A key point in understanding the possible scenarios is that there are at present no restrictions to vessels operating around wind farms. Individual fishers can choose to fish within and transit through a wind farm based on their own risk assessment. 
When a vessel strikes a stationary object such as a wind turbine fixed to a foundation on the sea floor, it is known as an allision. The vessel would be liable for the damage based on the degree it is at fault. In cases of an unavoidable accident due to weather or inadequate navigation aids around the turbines,  the vessel could be absolved of some or all of responsibility for the allision. But the analysis suggests that in most cases, vessels striking a turbine will be held at fault and liable for damages to the turbine. 
Hull insurance carried by many fishing vessel owners does not cover liability for damaged to fixed objects such as turbines. Vessel owners would need to obtain a protection and indemnity policy, called P&I, and such a policy may include geographic restrictions to exclude operation within wind farms. 
If fishing gear is damaged by contact with a turbine or a submarine transmission cable, the fisher could submit a form for gear reimbursement with the wind farm operator’s Corporate Fisheries Liaison. The claim would be granted or denied after an investigation by the Fisheries Representative for the fisher’s home port. 
Existing safety regulations relevant to operations around wind farms include the requirement for vessels to maintain a lookout and up-to-date navigation charts. Regulators at present have made no changes to existing days-at-sea limitations on fishing vessel operations despite expected increases in transit times vessels are likely to experience to transit around wind farms. In response to inquiries, the Coast Guard has stated that it will conduct search-and-rescue services in and around offshore wind farms. 
Read the complete report by the Marine Affairs Institute at Roger Williams University School of Law and the Rhode Island Sea Grant Legal Program here. (link added)

